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605.20 HAIR STANDARDS - GENERAL. All employees shall maintain their hair in a neat,
clean, and well-groomed manner to reflect a professional and businesslike appearance.
Unacceptable hair styles include, but are not limited to, a design(s) shaved into the hair or
wearing long hair over a shaved to scalp portion of the head. Dyeing or highlighting the hair is
acceptable provided it is consistent with a natural hair color, without obvious blocks, patterns or
spots of color.

The CROWN Act took effect on January 1, 2020, amending California Government Code §12926
and prohibits discrimination based on traits historically associated with race, including, but not
limited to, hair texture and hairstyles, such as braids, locks, or twists. Department hair
standards do not prohibit the wearing of such styles (see reference photos at:
Crown Act Photos ).

Note: Special assignments may be cause for a deviation from this general standard and
shall be evaluated and approved by the commanding officer of the affected entity.

605.22 HAIR STANDARDS - UNIFORMED.
Uniformed Male Employees. Male employees shall maintain their hair properly trimmed and at
least moderately tapered. The hair shall not extend below the top of the shirt collar, cover any
portion of the ear, and shall not interfere with the employee’s vision. Sworn male employees
shall ensure that their hair does not interfere with the proper wearing of the uniform hat or the
prompt and proper placement of protective head and/or face gear.

Uniformed Female Employees. Female employees shall arrange their hair, so it does not extend
below the bottom edge of the shirt collar. The hair shall not interfere with the employee’s vision
and shall not be arranged in a way that would be advantageous for a suspect to grab, such as in a
ponytail. Sworn female employees shall ensure that their hair does not interfere with the proper
wearing of the uniform hat or the prompt and proper placement of protective head and/or face
gear.

Note: Uniformed employees who are not field certified shall maintain their hair
so as to adhere to the uniformed employee standard.

https://pdinfoweb.lapd.lacity.org/urldisplay.aspx?did=324168



